PAGE  
                                           90                          SF.OCTOBER.15

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of an Extraordinary meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee of Market Drayton Town Council held on 15 October 2015 at 8.00pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, J. Beckett, T. Beckett, M. Erwin, J. Gough, R. Hughes (Chairman) and V. Taylor.
Also present: Councillors: K. Brown, D. Erwin, R. Smith and 2 members of the public.
Clerk:

Assistant Town Clerk
15.180.SF
APOLOGIES


No apologies have been received.
15.181.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
15.182.SF
MINUTES
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and confirm the minutes of meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee held on 17 September 2015.

15.183.SF
CCTV
The Chairman said he would like to proceed and get some quotes for the first phase of replacing the CCTV cameras, which will include new cameras situated around the Town Hall, Frogmore Road carpark and three cameras in Cheshire Street.
He said the second phase will be looked at later.
Councillor Taylor asked if the second phase cameras would be left working whilst they were replaced and asked if they were working as they should.

The Chairman said the second phase cameras are working and would be left working until they are replaced.
Councillor Aldcroft asked when the quotes would be in.

The Chairman said he hoped we could obtain quotes before Christmas so that the work could be carried out early next year.

Councillor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor M. Erwin seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To obtain quotes for Phase 1 of the new CCTV system.

15.184.SF
FLAGS
The Chairman said it has come to light when the Council was discussing the Gingerbread structure on the A53.  That where any works are carried on or around a highway there should be Risk Assessments and Public Liability Insurance in place to do so.
Councillor Taylor was concerned if there was any damage to any buildings when the poles are put up/taken down and asked who would be responsible.

Councillor Aldcroft said business were asked if they would like to purchase a bracket to be place on their building; the Town Council used a contractor to put them up and the shop owners would take any responsibility if there was any damage caused.

Councillor Taylor said she has noticed some flags have been put up at the War Memorial and asked if they had had permission to do so.

The Chairman said he understood that the Town Council purchased all the flag poles and he thinks they need to be kept on Council premises.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED:

That the town flags and flagpoles are stored on Town Council premises and only erected or removed by Town Council staff.  Highway regulations require that operators working on and around the highway are covered by Public Liability insurance and that operations are fully risk assessed.

The meeting concluded at 8.09 pm.

Signed:
…………………………

Date:

…………………………

